



Whitehills School Association

Meeting Minutes

February 9, 2021 • 6:00pm

Join Zoom Meeting

<https://bit.ly/WSAZoom>

Meeting ID: 934 9364 3386

Meeting Password: 2020

1. Call to order - 6:05
 - a. Introductions
 - i. Mike Mudrey, Paul Donahue, Sarah Cunningham, Shane Johnson, Trisha Donahue
 - b. Additions to the agenda
 - i. None noted
2. Approval of January 2021 WSA meeting minutes
 - a. Motion to approve, Sarah Cunningham, second Trisha Donahue
3. Principal and staff reports, news, questions
 - a. Shane Johnson - Principal
 - i. Working to prepare for transition- working to assign teachers and assign those who need to be
 - ii. PPE and signage is available, plexiglass dividers
 - iii. One grade level for each lunch level- this creates a lengthy but safer lunch. Lunches are sack lunches and a grab and go snack at the end of the day. There will be plexiglass dividers at every seat. No more than 40 each time with 6 feet apart for each one
 - iv. Tutorial videos to transition families to the protocols
 - v. Tours for kindergarteners per appt and as part of their orientation
 - vi. Orientation will have half days as part of the transition back
 1. This time will also allow for virtual classrooms to set up and transition as well.
 - vii. Quarantine area has been designated
 - viii. Considering temperature check, parents will fill out screener before coming to school
 - ix. Leadership has really worked to have the best interest of all and consider many lenses and situations
 - x. Virtual Author meeting virtually for all kids on March 4th, from 1:15-2:15- sponsored by the Holt Equity Team. Each teacher is able to have one of their books, purchased by the district as well.

- xi. Some work being done externally, repairing the work from previous workers
- xii. Shane asked if teachers could be reimbursed and WSA agreed that they are supporting up to \$100. Shane will communicate this out
- xiii. Children staying remote will go to another teacher outside of Whitehills and when they return they will return to Whitehills

4. Officer reports

- a. Paul Donahue - President
 - i. Reimbursement Form- Mike and Paul will work to ensure that this is easily used shared and supportive of a streamlined process
- b. Gina Mudrey - Vice President
 - i. Tshirt contact was made and they are working on this as far as pricing, etc.
 - 1. This would need to be considered for the 5th grades for sure
 - 2. Sara will share her son's from last year as it was a quarantine design
 - 3. Remote would all receive a Whitehills shirt
- c. Mike Mudrey - Treasurer
 - i. Balance Update
 - 1. WSA Balance: \$18,051.10*
 - a. Marco's deposit is pending
 - b. Pending donations- square app
 - 2. Jan's Closet Balance: \$3,517.06*
 - a. Pending donations - square app
- d. Megan Chumbley - Secretary
 - i. No updates

5. District Parent Council (DPC) Report - Sara Cunningham

- a. Feb 5th meeting. Budget was discussed and it was shared that we would be down 2.6 million and we ended 9.8 million- there were no cuts and this is celebrated. District lost 64 children - impact to budget is not yet known. Children are predicted to return. Money is available for PPE. Long term full time subs have been hired =Positive outlook.
- b. Social Justice team at every building
- c. Donley brought in money from their resale and are using it to support families who have experienced loss.
- d. Sara will continue as the rep for this year and quill support as new people are able to be transitioned in

6. Recent & Upcoming Events / Volunteer Needs

- a. Back to in-person instruction - any needs from WSA?
 - i. None at this time
- b. Back to school (virtual?) tour?
 - i. See principal update

- c. Kona Ice Truck (Hot Chocolate)
 - i. Trisha shared- this is a fundraiser that could occur. Practice has appeared to have some successful safety protocols in place.
 - ii. Shane would need to reach out to admin to see if this is something that could occur in some manner. Could there be set stopping points? On a weekend ? A park?
 - d. 2020 - 2021 Yearbook
 - i. Consider having all use the chromebooks to take pictures to ensure equity?
 - ii. Lifetouch has a system to do this if there was interest?
 - iii. Is this an interest, do parents want this. Paul thinks this is a good idea to do this. WSA agreed to survey families and then call for help.
 - iv. Paul will send out a survey to feel out the need
 - v. Joy would be interested in helping with this- not leading
 - a. Crossing guards
 - i. District is in need of crossing guards.
 - ii. Safe routes is willing to help with cones, markings, and signage- connect to Shane
 - 1. No identified needs at this time
 - iii. Currently no plan for a walking school bus for this program year
7. Other business, questions, announcements, etc.
- a. Solar Panels- these will be a carport type style and also an overhead type panel as a walkway
 - b. Ideas for supporting and value the teachers- what will we do the first day. Trisha and Gina will work on this.
 - i. Cookies or donuts for the first day back
 - ii. Mitten raised?
 - iii. Crepes?
8. Adjournment- 7:13 pm